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Pastors, friends and faithful supporters,

HELLO!!! Please forgive the delay of this quarter's prayer letter. At the writing this of this letter, we are currently
in Arizona. We were with Bro. Gray and the Harvest Baptist Church in Goodyear, Arizona. This was our second trip to
Arizona this year! Prior to this weekend we presented the Victory Baptist Press work to five churches in three weeks in
Colorado. Trinidad, Ellicott and a week-long missions conference in Colorado Springs.

Our year began as a tiring but rewarding winter—one that kept us very busy. We began February in Arkansas.
What I thought would be a nice NORMAL weekend in Arkansas ended up with a foot of snow and ice. Dee and I then
journeyed to Phoenix with temps in the 70s, drove to Flagstaff and there encountered a foot or more of snow in March.
This week in Colorado, it was forecast to be in the upper 7o0s. ... Much to my surprise, when I looked out the window, it
was snowing very hard, and we got about two inches of snow. I wanted to speak much of the winter weather to provoke
you to pray for those of us on the road full time. The year has already been a marathon and not a rapid sprint. We need
safety, provisions, strength, wisdom, and patience as we minister. Dee will also be in need of another surgery before
year's end, and she is having extensive dental work. Pray that these needs will be worked into a very busy calendar.

Everywhere we go, churches and individuals are interested in paper!

As of the present, GOD has ALREADY provided the funds for approximately 104 rolls of paper; that is 14 more
than all of last year!

This year we have already been in eighteen states in these first five months. Great doors of utterance have been
opened for us to go through, for the printing of God's word, and there are many adversaries and adversarial things to
overcome. This year we have been blessed to add some new supporting churches for Victory Baptist Press and also have
had a few churches commit to buying a roll of paper every month. GLORY! As much as we seek support and finances for
paper for Bibles, we also covet prayer. Dee and I are more committed now, than ever, to the ministry of VBP!

I would ask that you begin to pray with us about another motor home. We currently have a 2003 forty-foot
Fleetwood RV that has and continues to take care of us. However, it now has higher mileage, and the constancy of usage
is taking a toll on her. This motor home is the only home Dee and I own. I am praying the Lord will help us get it paid off
in the next year or so. We hope to purchase one a little larger, with the hopes it will be the last we will buy in our lifetime.
This RV has taken us to areas to get over 240 rolls of paper since 2017. The next will be God's, just as this one is. Please pray.

My desire is that you do not see complaint from us in this letter, but to convey that what we do is spiritual. We
MUST have God's power, and His smile upon our labors.

Victory Baptist Press continues to print massive amounts of Bibles and John/Romans free of charge for Mission
endeavors around the world. For us, we know that it is God that gives us power to get (Deut. 8:18).

Thank you for your .
PRAYER and SUPPORT.
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